

Ingleby Manor Free School & Sixth Form Welwyn Road, Ingleby Barwick Stockton on Tees, T\$17 0FA T: 01642 352450

E: info@inglebymanorschool.org.uk W: www.inglebymanorschool.org.uk Principal: Ray Parkinson

July 2019



Dear Parent/Carer,

Having reached the end of another school year, I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for the support over this last year and to wish everyone an enjoyable summer.

This last year has been a year of many firsts for Ingleby Manor School. We successfully completed our first set of GCSE exams and held our first Ingleby Manor Prom. We are extremely proud of our year 11 students and wish them all the best as they enter their next phase. We look forward to them receiving their results on 22nd August.

Overall, our students have had a great year and have impressed us with the progress they are making through; determination, commitment and hard work. We look forward to seeing them continue with this success when they return in September.

I would like to thank all the Staff and Governors for the work they have done throughout the year in going above and beyond in their call of duty to our students.

Please see below arrangements for the end of term along with the return to school in September.

End of term:

Our last day of term is Friday 19th July and school will be closing at 1.30 pm

When we return in September, arrangements for the new school year are as follows:

Friday 6th September: Staff INSET day – School closed to students.

Monday 9th September: New Year 7 students to start at 8.30 am and are to go to the Main Hall upon

arrival

Please Note: Year 7 students will be having their school photo taken on the morning of their first day

Monday 9th September: All other Year groups (Year 8 -11) to return to school at 10.30am

Students in years 8,9,10,11 are to go to their tutor room upon arrival. Please note: there will be no break on this day for these year groups due to the late start

The full school calendar outlining the events of the year including parents' evenings, term dates and whole school activities will be available on the school website from September.

Year 11 Prom

Ingleby Manor School held their first year 11 prom in June. The event took place at Rockliffe Hall and a great evening was had by all who attended. The students looked amazing and behaved impeccably. We were very proud.



















Charity Events





We recently held a charity event in school in aid of Cystic Fibrosis. Students wore yellow for the day and took part in a number of fun activities. The event raised £1,243.12 for the charity.



During the summer term, we also organised a number of charity days in aid of Children's Air Ambulance. Students got to take part in a Movie day, Bazooka Ball and Inflatable play sessions to raise money. Great fun was had by all.







Delta Games

Of the 14 Secondary Academies attending the Delta games (Athletics) this term in Sheffield, Ingleby Manor School performed fantastically with some excellent individual and team performances. In the age categories, our Year 10 boys won their competition overall, Year 10 girls (made up of all Year 9 girls) finished 5th. This helped our Year 10s finish 2nd in the combined competition.

Year 8 boys finished 8th and Year 8 girls 7th. Behaviour was fantastic and there was a brilliant team spirit overall.





Year 6 Transition

As part of our transition process for new starters joining us in September, our year 6 transition coordinator (Mrs Chapman) took a number of our students out to local primary schools to visit with the children and answer any questions they had to help them overcome any fears about joining 'Big School'.







Hot Chocolate with the Principal

As a thank you to all the students that helped with the year 6 Transition day, our students were rewarded with Hot Chocolate with the Principal.









Duke of Edinburgh

A huge well done to the Y10 students who completed their expedition for their Silver Award in July walking from Helmsley to Great Ayton over 3 days and 2 nights.

Year 10 Awards Evening



Our Year 10 Students attended an awards evening on 10th July. Students were issued their mock exam results and a presentation was delivered to all attendees about how everyone is performing and what to expect as they move into Year 11.

Subject Awards were also presented to students who were Most Improved and had Outstanding Performance across each subject.

Below are some of the students that won awards at the event

















End of Year School Trips







Students had a great time at one of the end of year trips.

Primary Times publication

We are proud to say our Literacy Leaders have been published. See their article in the upcoming edition of the Primary Times.



Punctuality

It is vital that students arrive to school on time ready to start their first lesson at 8.30am. Students are expected to on site by 8.25am and the school gates will be closed at this time. Any students arriving after 8.25am will be required to go to the main reception where their late arrival will be recorded.

Arriving late at school can be very disruptive not only for the child entering the classroom late but also for the teacher and other students who have already commenced the lesson.

Arriving 10 minutes late on a morning may not seem significant, however if a student arrives 10 minutes late each morning, over the course of the year they will lose 18 hours of teaching.

Detentions

From September, there will be a change in how detentions will run in school.

Students who are issued a 30 minute detention and fail to attend will receive a 1 hour detention with a member of the Senior Staff. A blue sticker will be placed in the student's planner to give parents notification 24 hours prior to this taking place.

Sports Day 2019

The winning house was ...Adventure! Well Done.

Everyone had an amazing day.





















uniform

At Ingleby Manor Free School, we expect every student to achieve the highest standards. High standards of personal presentation and correct wearing of uniform is essential and can make a significant contribution to our ethos of mutual respect throughout the school. As a school, we have strict guidelines around school uniform and what is deemed acceptable. To help with this, we have outlined the uniform requirements below.

Girls	Boys
Navy blue blazer with school logo	Navy blue blazer with school logo
School tie	School tie
White office style shirt with a collar suitable for a tie (no polo shirts)	White office style shirt with a collar suitable for a tie (no polo shirts)
Charcoal grey trousers (no cling style trousers e.g. leggings or combats/ chinos) OR charcoal grey knee length skirt	Charcoal grey trousers (no combats/ chinos) OR charcoal grey knee length shorts
Plain flat black shoes – block heel style, maximum height 3cm (no pumps, trainers or kitten heels)	Plain flat, black shoes (no trainers)
Plain black, charcoal grey or white socks, or plain black, charcoal grey or navy blue tights	Plain grey or black socks
Knitted School Jumper (optional)	Knitted School Jumper (optional)

PE Kit

- School colours sports shirt
- Plain navy sports socks
- School colours shorts or skort
- Training shoes or sports boots
- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms School colours tracksuit bottoms (no sports logos)
- School colours hoodie (optional)

Students wearing clothing associated with religious belief should, where possible, adhere to the school's colour scheme.

Jewellery and Hairstyles

Our aim is to establish a culture of respect and hard work and as such we plan to remove avoidable distractions with the following guidelines:

- · Earrings are NOT permitted
- No personal jewellery is to be worn other than a wristwatch.
- There should be no body art or body piercings visible.
- Extremes of hair fashions and shaved heads (Buzz cuts) are not permitted.

Mobile Phones

Students are responsible for their own property whilst in school.

For students that bring Mobile phones to school, they must have them turned off and stored either in their bag or locker for the duration of the school day.

Students found using mobile phones in school will have them confiscated and a parent will be contacted to collect them.

Personal Belongings

Any personal items brought into school including mobile phones, bikes, and designer items are the responsibility of the student. Items must be stored and secured appropriately whilst in school.

The school do not take responsibility for any items that are lost, damaged or stolen.

Shoes

Examples of **Acceptable** School Shoe Designs



Examples of **Unacceptable** School Shoe Designs

**School shoes must be of formal style without colour or embellishments and should not resemble trainers



Skirts & Trousers

- **School Skirts must be Charcoal Grey and knee Length. Knitted, figure hugging skirts are not permitted.
- **Trousers must be Charcoal Grey and tailored. Leggings are not permitted

Examples of **Acceptable** Skirts & Trousers



Examples of **Unacceptable** Skirts & Trousers







Thank you and Good Bye

As the school year comes to an end, we will be saying goodbye to some of our staff who are moving on to new adventures. We would like to thank each of them for everything they have done whilst at Ingleby Manor School and wish everyone good luck and all the best for the future.

- Mrs S Maloy
- Mrs L Higgins
- Mr L Lloyd
- Mr P Swall
- Mrs F Alderson
- Mr R Harrison
- Miss E Parkinson
- Mrs C Wilson
- Mr M Fenney
- Mrs K Renke

New Staff

Although we have some staff leaving us, we would like to welcome the following new starters who will be joining Ingleby Manor School from September

- Mrs S Johnson (Science)
- Miss A Young (Maths)
- Mrs N Weldon (English)
- Mrs C Neale (English)
- Miss L Smith (Art)
- Mrs V Donnelly (Business & Computing)
- Mrs K Nelson (Assistant Principal)
- Miss R Lowerie (English)
- Mrs C Foster (Attendance)

upcoming Dates for your Diary

- Friday 19th July Last day of school. Students finish at 1.30pm
- 22nd August GCSE Exam Results Day (9am -12.00noon)
- Monday 9th September School Re-opens
- 2019/2020 School Calendar This will be available on the school website from September



Yours

Ray Parkinson Principal